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Principal’s MessagePrincipal’s Message
In this BulleƟ n I have a number of issues/

changes to outline to you, probably the most exciƟ ng 
being the introducƟ on of the new Student ExecuƟ ve 
including the Captains for the 2012-2013 period. As you 
would be aware from previous BulleƟ ns,  our Student 
ExecuƟ ve is chosen through a rigorous applicaƟ on and 
interview process. Once selected, the Student ExecuƟ ve 
vote for their Captains. It is with much pleasure I introduce 
to you our Captains for 2012-2013, – Iona McNab and 
Luke Coleman; and our Vice Captains, – Abbey Bromley, 
Tanisha Brown, Lauren Bryant, Nick Holmes, Ellen James 
and Emma McKenzie-Low. These wonderful young leaders 
are supported by the Student ExecuƟ ve from the year 10 
cohort, these being Jordan EllioƩ , Georgia Fisher, Siobhan 
Hull, Luke McIvor, India Monaghan, Mark Peters and 
Jackson Vaughan. I look forward to, as always, working 
closely with these wonderful young leaders to enhance 
the governance of our school.

Next, a change to our Uniform Policychange to our Uniform Policy. From 2013 we 
have introduced black joggers instead of mulƟ -coloured 
or white joggers. Our Uniform CommiƩ ee has endorsed 
the change and the P&C has raƟ fi ed the change in our 
Uniform Policy. There are abundant suppliers who provide 
black sports shoes and the change will make it easier to 
reinforce uniform compliance. Given that young feet grow 
quickly, there will be a six month, “easing in period” for 
parents to replace worn out joggers/sports shoes with 
black ones.

Plus,Plus, an addiƟ on to the opƟ ons available for girls; –a  e  e 
like” op  onlike” op  on in lieu of the black tradiƟ onal Ɵ e. The Student 
ExecuƟ ve 2011-2012 have designed a very nice opƟ on 
that will be available in 2013 from our Uniform Shop. Of 
course tradiƟ onal Ɵ es for girls will sƟ ll be acceptable. I’m 
sure you’ll like the change as much as the girls. Prices will 
be confi rmed for next year.

Signifi cant changes to curriculumchanges to curriculum for students in Years 
7-10 will commence in 2013 for implementaƟ on into 
2014. Please refer to the Ɵ meline and specifi cs detailed 
later in the BulleƟ n. Please be assured Head Teachers 
and related staff  have been involved in the consultaƟ on 
process and are keen to begin wriƟ ng new programs to 
accommodate the changes.

At the end of Term 3 we celebrated the success of our 
current Year 12 exiƟ ng group and congratulated the 
students who had excelled in their preparaƟ on for the 
fi nal HSC examinaƟ ons and school based assessments. 
Each year we acknowledge the student who has excelled 
in school based assessments as Dux of Year 12Dux of Year 12. The 
process we use to determine this presƟ gious award is 
published in this BulleƟ n. This year we have iniƟ ated a 
second presƟ gious award to recognise the student who 
scores the highest ATAR in the current HSC year. This 
award will be presented to the successful student at an 
appropriate assembly early in the following year. Given 
that we no longer have a Year 10 School CerƟ fi cate and 
Dux we thought it appropriate to have two awards Ɵ ed to 
each year’s HSC Dux of the school’s assessment program 
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and Dux of the externally examined HSC. I look forward to 
sharing this addiƟ onal Dux posiƟ on with you. 

For those who did not aƩ end the Year 12 GraduaƟ on 
this year, our Dux of the school’s assessment program 
was Anita SugoAnita Sugo: fi rst in Physics,  MathemaƟ cs Extension 
1,  MathemaƟ cs Extension 2 and Chemistry, and 6th in 
English.

Another signifi cant change for 2013 relates to the Digital Digital 
Educa  on Revolu  on Educa  on Revolu  on (DER). You may, or may not be 
aware that the Federally funded DER program fi nishes 
at the end of 2013. Thus, the roll-out of laptops ceases. 
So too the technical support provided by our Technical 
Support Offi  cers (TSO). AŌ er a great deal of discussion 
at execuƟ ve level in relaƟ on to the sustainability of the 
program aŌ er 2013, it has been decided that the Year 9 
cohort in 2013 will not be issued with personal laptops to 
take home. 

Laptops will be assigned to the school for 2013 but these 
will not be issued to students. They will be available as 
a “pool” resource for students to use as the need arises, 
as determined by their teachers. This decision has not 
been easy. It has been framed around the concern that 
if we allocate laptops to each individual student, TSO 
support will not be available in 2014 for the maintenance 
of the hardware. We live in hope that the DER Federal 
Government Program will conƟ nue but this is not our 
understanding and we need to make the hard decisions 
early so as to avoid a catastrophic collapse of a resource. 
I’m happy to fi eld your concerns but unfortunately there 
is not a lot we can do as a school to change the demise of 
funding to the DER program.

Finally, some congratula  ons.Finally, some congratula  ons.

CongratulaƟ ons to Ma  hew Skinner Ma  hew Skinner (Yr 12) who has 
been selected in the 2012 NSW InsƟ tute of Sport Water 
Polo Squad. Well done MaƩ ! Kara Kelly Kara Kelly (Year 12) has 
been selected to aƩ end the University of Newcastle Girls’ 
Choices Summer School from 2-6 December, 2012. Well 
done Kara! CongratulaƟ ons also to Stephen MorrisonStephen Morrison 
(Yr 9) who has been selected to aƩ end the University of 
Newcastle “LIVE IT” program from 9-13 December, 2012. 
Well done Stephen! Have fun! CongratulaƟ ons to Mikaela Mikaela 
Hide Hide (Yr 12) who has achieved her Black Belt in Karate aŌ er 
7 years of hard work. Wow! Well done! Dominic BizzariDominic Bizzari 
(Yr 12) has been selected to tour Brazil and ArgenƟ na as a 
member of the 2012 School Sport Australia Football Team 

early in 2013. Well done Dom! What a fi nish to your HSC 
year. Good Luck! 

Finally, congratulaƟ ons to Warners Bay High! We had 
29 students parƟ cipate in the University of NSW  English 
EducaƟ onal Assessment InternaƟ onal CompeƟ Ɵ on. 
Overall, we were awarded 4 DisƟ ncƟ ons, 9 Credits and 
16 ParƟ cipaƟ on CerƟ fi cates. Well done students’ and 
thank you Ms Curran for your drive and enthusiasm in 
co-ordinaƟ ng our students’ parƟ cipaƟ on.

In summary, a lot is happening and great things are being 
achieved. Thank you for your ongoing support.

Dr Sharon Parkes

Principal

October, 2012.

School

  SATURDAY 3rd NOVEMBER 2012
d NOVOO EM3pm until 7pm

TURD

~RIDES~
~MARKET STALLS~

~ATTRACTIONS~
~FUN & GAMES~ 

FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY!
Contact Mandy Swan for more information 0432 310 741
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STUDENT EXECUTIVE 2013

CAPTAINS

     Abbey Bromley     

VICE-CAPTAINS

STUDENT EXECUTIVE

 Tanisha Brown    Lauren Bryant   

Luke Coleman   

        Nick Holmes   

Mark Peters      Jackson Vaughan      

       Jordan Elliott       Siobhan Hull         Luke McIvor    

  India Monaghan       

     Ellen James Emma McKenzie-Low

  Iona McNab

      Georgia Fisher      
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WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL

Dux of Year 12 - School Based Assessment
Process:

1. The Dux of Year 12 is determined by the rank of students in each HSC Board Developed course.

2. The rank recorded on the end of course or Yearly Report will be used. This will include reports for Board Developed 
courses provided by other accredited educaƟ onal insƟ tuƟ ons and private providers eg. Distance EducaƟ on, TAFE.

3. The Dux process will be conducted in Week 9, Term 3 

4. The Dux of Year 12 - School Based Assessment will be determined through the calculaƟ on of the best 10 Board Developed 
units.

5. The best 10 units will be calculated as follows:

a) All subjects will be  ‘broken down’ into single units

b) For subjects with a candidature of 50+ students, the top 10 ranks will be used

c) For subjects with a candidature of 25 - 49 students, the top 8 ranks will be used

d) For subjects with a candidature of 10 - 24 students, the top 6 ranks will be used

e) For subjects with a candidature of 1 - 9 students, the top 3 ranks will be used

f) The mark allocated to each rank will be as follows:

Rank Marks 
per unit

1 10
2 9
3 8
4 7
5 6
6 5
7 4
8 3
9 2

10 1

6. If there are two or more students with the highest score when calculaƟ ng the best 10 units, the Dux of Year 12 - School 
Based Assessment will be determined by the student as:

a) The highest score when the formula outlined above has been applied; and

b) The highest number of ‘fi rst rankings’ in courses studied.RaƟ onale for this change: Subject = MathemaƟ cs, Course = 
Extension 1, Extension 2 , Advanced etc. 

STEVEN HERRICK

Thursday 30 August, the Australian poet Steven Herrick gave a presentaƟ on to year 9 and 10 classes.

I’d never seen a poet perform his work before and his delivery was amazing, he was a really natural speaker. He didn’t 
speak down to any of us and involved the audience with his poetry. Steven Herrick performed his poetry to us and his 
work came to life as he spoke. He explained to us how he wanted to write his poems exactly the way he talked and he 
showed us the diff erent techniques he used to write poems. It was a fun experience and if I had the chance I would go 
and see him again.

CharloƩ e Johnson - 9.05 
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CALL: 0457 924 544    EMAIL: kldmusic@live.com.au  

 LESSONS IN SINGING AND GUITAR 
Available for all ages  

All styles  
Both Kristy James and Luke Davis are professional seasoned 
teachers that have taught for many music schools and now 
are teaching from their home. Kristy James has been teaching 
singing for the past 9 years and teaches all styles. Luke Davis 
has been teaching for the past 13 years and also teaches all 
styles. Both Luke and Kristy work professionally in the industry. 

 
*DO YOU HAVE YOUR HSC 

COMING UP? 
 

*ALWAYS WANTED TO SING OR 
PLAY GUITAR? 

 
*GETTING READY FOR A BAND 

OR PERFORMANCE? 
 

*WANT TO ENTER THE 
PROFESSIONAL CIRCUIT? 

 
PH: 0457 924 544 

P & C Meeting

The next Warners Bay High School 

P & C Meeting will be held on

Tuesday, 

27th November, 2012 

Drinks and nibbles at 7.00 pm 

Meeting commences 7.30 pm

in H1

- the first building on the right 

as you come into the Gate 1 Car Park 

(closest to the round-a-bout 

on Hillsborough Road)

Warners Bay High School P & C AssociaƟ on

The next meeƟ ngs of the Warners Bay High School P&C 
AssociaƟ on will be our last meeƟ ng for the year.  It will 
be held in room H1 on Tuesday, 27 November at 7.00pm 
for a 7.30pm start.  At 7.00pm we will again start with 
some social Ɵ me where everyone can talk over a drink 
and something to eat.

Parent support makes it easier for the P&C to achieve 
its objecƟ ve of supporƟ ng the Principal and staff  in the 
delivery of a high quality educaƟ on for all those aƩ ending 
the school.  This enables each student to achieve their 
personal best educaƟ onal outcome.  Fund raising through 
the operaƟ on of the school canteen enables us to provide 
addiƟ onal teaching aids, faciliƟ es and equipment for the 
benefi t of all students.

The canteen handed over another $10,000 at the October 
meeƟ ng.  This makes a total of $60,000 for the year!  This 
has enabled the P&C to donate $60,000 to the school to 
support the faculƟ es and provide addiƟ onal resources for 
our kids.  I would like to again thank Wendy and Marge 
for their management of the canteen, but the success of 
the canteen would not be possible without the dedicaƟ on 
of our volunteers.  The P&C would like to thank the 
volunteers for the great job they do.  It is the volunteers  
who keep the canteen open and running smoothly.

We are conƟ nuing our monthly meeƟ ng presentaƟ ons at 
our next meeƟ ng with a presentaƟ on by the Triple E class.  
Why not come to a meeƟ ng and use the opportunity to 
obtain addiƟ onal informaƟ on on school programs and 
get to know the Principal, some of the school execuƟ ve 
and other parents in the relaxed atmosphere of a P&C 
meeƟ ng.

We look forward to your conƟ nued support and hope to 
see you at our next meeƟ ng.

Phillip Jones

President

PERMISSION 

TO PHOTOGRAPH

Dear Parents/Carers,

During the course of the school year there are occasions 
when photographs of groups of students are printed in local 
newspapers or school publications, and images are also pre-
sented on our website. It is the Department of Education and 
Communities’ policy to obtain permission from the parent/
carer for these photos to be included in such publications. 

With a school size of approximately 1350 students, it is 
quite time consuming to telephone parents on each occasion 
to gain permission. Therefore, I would like to ask all par-
ents/carers who do not not wish their child to be photographed 
under any circumstances, to please inform us in writing as 
soon as possible.

For individual photographs and interviews, students will 
continue to be asked if they are prepared for the photograph 
and/or interview to occur, and parents will be contacted. 

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to phone us on 
0249 549488.

Dr Sharon Parkes



_______________________________________________________________________________________
Warners Bay High School    6    “Quality EducaƟ on for All”

___________________________________________________________________________________________

CAPA NEWS

Warners Bay High School has again demonstrated it’s excellence 
in Photography with Chiara Harris, a Year 9 Photography student 
winning the NSW Face Art CompeƟ Ɵ on that was sponsored by 
Clearasil. Chiara has won a Panasonic Lumix camera valued at 
over $500 and her photograph is clever and a standout winner! 
CongratulaƟ ons Chiara on the success at such a young age. A big 
thank you to the Photography teachers, parƟ cularly Miss DorseƩ  
who facilitated the students entries into this compeƟ Ɵ on.

CongratulaƟ ons also to Reid McManus of Year 9, who was chosen 
as this month’s ArƟ st of the Month. Each month the Visual Arts 
teachers have a discussion and a look at a variety of class work then we choose a student from Visual Arts, Photography 
or Ceramics  who we feel is technically and conceptually excelling in the classroom. I am sure that all of the Visual Arts 
teachers will agree that Reid’s drawing skills are outstanding and refl ect the technical ability of someone much older 
with years of training. Well done Reid!

Our School Concert Band and Stage Band 
recently performed in the Lake Macquarie 
BandFest and were highly commended in both 
categories. The band’s performances were 
very successful and refl ected a sophisƟ cated 
repertoire and very strong technical skills. Mr 
English is to be commended for his eff orts 
with these two bands and his dedicaƟ on and 
passion for the genre are delighƞ ul. Well done 
Mr English and well done Concert and Stage 
Bands.

Our Semester Two MADD night will be held 
in Week 8 of this term and will once again 
feature the Warners Bay High School Talent 
Quest. This promises to be a fabulous evening 
and I would like to extend an invitaƟ on to all 
members of our school community to aƩ end. 
Years 7-10 artworks will be on display along 
with the fi nals of a very hecƟ c and hotly 
contested Talent Quest.

Mrs Trudy Farmer

HTCAPA
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CC
Try - a - SkillTry - a - Skill

A group of 35 Year 9 students parƟ cipated in the Try-a-
Skill excursion this year. This event takes place at the 
Newcastle Jockey Club. Students get to talk to apprenƟ ces 
and employers and ask quesƟ ons relaƟ ng to a wide range 
of trades and careers. They enjoy the hands - on approach 
which is such a feature of this event. 

Year 8 Tax File Number ApplicaƟ onsYear 8 Tax File Number ApplicaƟ ons

In Week 8 students will complete tax fi le applicaƟ on forms 
in their English classes. Students will be given a leƩ er and 
form by their roll call teacher explaining the benefi ts of 
obtaining a tax fi le number and the process involved. 
Students will need to supply their birth cerƟ fi cate number 
for the purposes of fi lling in the TFN form.

Year 10 University of Newcastle / Hunter InsƟ tute of Year 10 University of Newcastle / Hunter InsƟ tute of 
Technology ExcursionTechnology Excursion

Year 10 students will have the opportunity to experience 
life on campus at Newcastle Uni and the Hunter InsƟ tute 
(Glendale and Belmont) campuses. Students will have a 
guided tour of the campuses and will have the opportunity 
to ask quesƟ ons about courses. This is part of our terƟ ary 
awareness program.

QLE  2012QLE  2012

The Quality Learning Expo is a Year 10 program that will 
take place in Week 6  - Tuesday, November 13 – Friday 
November 16. InformaƟ on about the QLE had been mailed 
to Year 10 parents. There is also informaƟ on on the Careers 
secƟ on of the Warners Bay website. We wish the students 
well with their interviews. If students or parents have 
any quesƟ ons about the program they can contact Mr 
Alexander.

TerƟ ary Course InformaƟ on for next year‘s
students who are interested in University or TAFE courses 
is sƟ ll available and students should make an appointment 
with Mr White or Mr Alexander

Careers and TransiƟ onCareers and TransiƟ on

The Careers and TransiƟ on team has been working on 
individual counselling and small group work addressing 
career goal seƫ  ng and work experience. We have 
established partnerships with Plan-it Youth. This program 
has been running this term, providing students with new 
skills and knowledge.

Mr Chris Alexander       
Careers Adviser

 

0448 807 717 
 Professional tuition in a relaxed atmosphere 
 Automatic/ Manuals–5 star ANCAP rating 
 Fully qualified instructor with child protection 
checks 

 Pick up & drop off from home - school - work 
 All cars dual controlled 
 1:1 specialised training tailored to your needs 
 Night lessons available by appointment 

 

Packages and gift certificates available 

 

ASK ME ABOUT YOUR KEYS2DRIVE FREE 
LESSON 
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 S  S S  S  –  – 

Yr 9 and 10 Marine Studies ExcursionYr 9 and 10 Marine Studies Excursion

On 12 October, 2012, students from Years 9 & 10 Marine Studies elecƟ ve classes 
went on an educaƟ onal excursion to Taylor Made Fish Farms and the Australian 
Shark and Ray Centre; both on Marsh Road at Nelson Bay.

The group visited the fi sh farm for the fi rst half of the day where we were given a 
private tour of the aquaculture farm. Here, they raise Barramundi to ‘plate size’ 
ideal for distribuƟ on. On the tour, the company’s pracƟ ces, daily rouƟ nes and 
methods for sustainably growing the fi sh were explained. The recycled water 
from the fi sh tanks is used to grow hydroponic vegetables. The iniƟ aƟ ve and 
large scale of the business were interesƟ ng, with a highlight of the tour being 
the opportunity to meet and feed ‘Big Barry.’

AŌ er an exciƟ ng and interesƟ ng hands-on tour of the fi sh farm, the group headed down the road to the Shark and 
Ray Centre and the opportunity to swim, feed and interact with fi sh, sharks, and sƟ ngrays of varying sizes. Many  
were unable to resist this off er. Meanwhile others used rods to feed the fi sh. An unforgeƩ able experience which 
was thoroughly enjoyed by all.

This has been a Ɵ ring and rewarding experience which has 
enhanced and given great detail and understanding to many of 
the concepts which have been learnt in class – with the addiƟ on 
of a fun, and interacƟ ve way of learning.
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Social Science – International Studies 

The Year 9 International Studies students 
have spent time learning about the major 
religions of the world. We have 
investigated Christianity, Hinduism, Islam, 
Buddhism, Judaism and a number of 
Chinese religions. 

As a class we have participated in 
activities significant to each of the belief 
systems. Starting on 20 July, followers of 
Islam were strictly following Ramadan.  

To mark this cultural 
event we decided to 
hold a feast of our own. 
Students took the time 
to share with fellow 
classmates an 
assortment of breads 
and dips to mark the end of Ramadan 
which occurred on 18 August. 

 

 

Ramadan is the ninth month of the Islamic 
calendar, and a time when Muslims across the 
world will fast during the hours of daylight. It is 
a time when Muslims try to give up bad habits 
and practise fasting which is intended to help 

teach self-discipline, self-restraint and 
generosity. It also reminds people of the 

suffering of the poor, who may rarely get to eat 
well. 

The end of Ramadan is marked by a big 
celebration called 'Eid-ul-Fitr', the Festival of 

the Breaking of the Fast. 

 

                                    

Internet skills:  

Workshops for HSC Students 
 
 
 
 

HSC Blitz 
A great workshop for all those commencing Year 12.  
Learn all about our HSC e-Resources, accessible without 
even visiting a library.  
 
 
Newcastle City Library 
 
Wallsend District Library 

MON 12 NOV 4PM – 5PM 
 

TUE 13 NOV 
 

4PM – 5PM 
 
 
Bookings essential  ph 4974 5340 
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TTT ProjectTTT Project
Talent, Treasure, Time Talent, Treasure, Time 

For the past two terms Kate Morris, Hannah Moses and MaƩ hew Meisenhelter from Year 9 have had the opportunity 
to be involved with the TTT project. This required them to come up with a project idea that would benefi t their school 
or community. It is a volunteer-based project and students were required to meet with Mrs Hart on Monday lunch 
Ɵ mes to discuss their project’s progress.

Their project was based on educaƟ ng people about the dangers 
of unsafe drinking water. Their original plan was to stock 
“Thank you” Water in our school canteen, but as this was not 
possible, they were forced to use their creaƟ vity and resilience 
to fi nd another way to address this crisis. They decided that 
the best way was to embrace technology and they did this 
through placing an informaƟ ve animaƟ on on YouTube. 

Check it out: Everybody deserves clean water-TTT project on       

hƩ p://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a12IcYifsm

But it didn’t stop there. To encourage people to view their message they have started a Facebook page and have sent 
the video link to friends and friends of friends. They also 
involved the SRC in a pamphlet drop, educaƟ ng the local 
community about the dangers of unsafe drinking water. 
They have plans to make it global and are approaching 
‘The Project’ and ‘The Circle’ to see if they can get media 
support. 

The team have some ideas about fundraising in the future 
to help this cause, so keep an eye out if you’d like to help. 
Please get involved by watching the YouTube clip. The team 
are in the process of developing more animaƟ ons and 
videos for this channel, so subscribe to keep up to date. 
We are also hoping to put their TTT presentaƟ on and video 
diary on the school website so you can all have a beƩ er 
idea of what they have been doing.

I would like to thank each of these students wholeheartedly 
for their magnifi cent eff orts. They went above and beyond 
what was expected and absolutely outshone the compeƟ Ɵ on. They can be so proud of their resilience and posiƟ ve 

aƫ  tudes throughout this process. Warners Bay High School is 
a beƩ er place because of students like these. 

 If you would like to get involved with the TTT project, or 
would like more informaƟ on on how to help, please see MaƩ , 
Hannah, Kate or Mrs Hart in the TAS staff  room.

Warm regards,

    Mrs Hart
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F  ’2012 TF  ’2012 T
In September this year,  thirty-four students and four teachers embarked on a whirlwind tour of France.  It was survival 
of the fi Ʃ est:  geƫ  ng to the top of the Eiff el Tower in a storm;  seeing how many girls could fi t in one dormitory room 
with only one shower and two power-points;  eaƟ ng as many chocolate crepes and Carambars as possible; climbing 
500 steps to get to the top of Mont Saint Michel;  squashing as many suitcases as possible into one taxi;  and playing 
soccer in as many diff erent locaƟ ons as permiƩ ed, or not….

We also made new friends at a high school in Amiens with whom we will keep in contact. Robert de Luzarches Lycee 
(High School) is situated to the north west of Paris and is a private school with internaƟ onal links and a strong English 
department. The students and staff  we spoke to were keen to see us again and maintain links with a view to possible 
future exchanges. Apart from meeƟ ng their email buddies,  the students were impressed with the three course lunch 
that the students sit down to every day –- a bit of a step up from a sandwich!

Almost all of the teachers stayed awake through the late session at Moulin Rouge. It was worth it for the spectacle and 
experience,  and it fi nished off  a lovely day in Paris seeing the Mona Lisa, walking the Champs Elysees and fi nding our 
way through the Arc de Triomphe.

It is great to be able to say that a lovely Ɵ me was had by all, even the teachers, because all of the students were 
responsible and responsive in someƟ mes challenging situaƟ ons. Deadlines had to be met, clothes had to be sorted, 
money had to be organised…

A great Ɵ me was had by all. – This was defi nitely a school excursion that no-one will forget!

Mrs L SherwoodMrs L Sherwood

Head Teacher LanguagesHead Teacher Languages

SPECIAL OFFER  

Warners Bay Hotel would like to invite you to 
support Warners Bay High from 2nd—4th 
November every main meal purchased in the 
Brasserie $1.00 will be donated to Warners 
Bay High! 

Whether it's a juicy steak you fancy, some 
pasta or one of the more gourmet dishes that 
are featured in our menu, you will not be dis-
appointed with the food choices on offer.  

Children are more than welcome, and our 
friendly staff will ensure your dining experi-
ence at the Bayside Brasserie leaves your 
taste buds and appetites satisfied! 

OPEN 12 NOON - 3PM and 6PM UNTIL LATE 
SEVEN DAYS A WEEK 

To make your reservation please contact us on (02) 
4948 9055 

Located 5 John St, Warners Bay  
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J  2012 TJ  2012 T

Tokyo, Harajuku, Shinjuku, Shibuya, Kyoto, Hiroshima and Miyajima…all in twelve days! During September this year, 
nineteen students experienced Japanese home life and school life and saw both modern contemporary Japan and 
historic tradiƟ onal Japan. They paraded around in kimono,  got close to the Big Buddha, caught four Bullet trains, 
queued up at Disneyland, munched on octopus balls and slurped green tea ice cream. They crossed the road at Shibuya,  
got crushed on a train during rush hour and survived a typhoon! They were humbled by the Atomic Bomb Museum in 
Hiroshima and marvelled at centuries-old temples and shrines in Kyoto. 

The students were able to see so many things that were new,  exciƟ ng,  diff erent and unusual, and best of all, they 
were able to put into pracƟ ce the language they had learnt in the classroom. The 2012 Japan Trip was an outstanding 
success in every way.
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WHEN WILL THE NEW SYLLABUSES INCORPORATING AUSTRALIAN
CURRICULUM BE TAUGHT IN NSW?

WHAT IS THE AUSTRALIAN
CURRICULUM?
The Australian Curriculum, Assessment and
Reporting Authority (ACARA), in collaboration 
with states and territories, has developed agreed
Australian curriculum for English, Mathematics,
Science and History. Each of these learning areas
includes content statements that represent
essential learning for all Australian students.

HOW IS AUSTRALIAN CURRICULUM
BEING IMPLEMENTED IN NSW?
In NSW, the Board of Studies has worked closely
with teachers and key education stakeholders 
to develop syllabuses that include Australian
curriculum content and further detail that clarifies
learning. As a result of this work, Kindergarten to
Year 10 syllabuses provide direction to ensure
greater consistency between NSW schools.

PARENTS’
GUIDE TO THE NEW NSW 

K–10 SYLLABUSES

Year K–6 Years 7–10

2013 All schools in NSW will continue to teach the current syllabuses. 

2014 All schools will teach the new English syllabus.

The teaching of the new Mathematics, and
Science and Technology syllabuses is optional.

For Years 7 and 9, all schools will teach the
new English, Mathematics, Science and
History syllabuses. 

2015 All schools will teach the new Mathematics,
and Science and Technology syllabuses.

The teaching of the new History syllabus is
optional.

For Years 8 and 10, all schools will teach the
new English, Mathematics, Science and
History syllabuses.

2016 All schools will teach the new History syllabus.

WHAT WILL MY CHILD LEARN 
AT SCHOOL?
The new syllabuses build on the strength of 
the existing NSW curriculum. Many features 
of the new K–10 English, Mathematics, Science
(incorporating Science and Technology K–6) and
History syllabuses are retained. Literacy and

numeracy remain important areas of focus in K–6,
where essential foundation skills are developed. 

The syllabuses identify the knowledge,
understanding, skills, values and attitudes that
students are expected to develop in each learning
area. They are designed to provide flexibility for
teachers to develop their teaching and learning
programs to meet the needs of their students.
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English
Students build on and refine their language
skills through activities involving speaking and
listening, reading and viewing, and writing and
representing.

They learn about language and literature
through working with a wide range of print,
spoken, visual, media, multimedia and 
digital texts. 

They interpret and express their views on what
they hear, see and read. 

They create written and digital texts, and
deliver formal and informal presentations.

Students study a wider range of texts that 
give them experience of quality literature,
Australian works, multiculturalism,
Aboriginality and Australian identity, and Asian
perspectives. 

Mathematics
Students develop their mathematical
knowledge, skills and understanding through 
a range of learning experiences across:

− number and algebra, eg financial
mathematics, ratios and rates, and
equations

− measurement and geometry, eg angle
relationships, trigonometry and
Pythagoras’ theorem

− statistics and probability, eg data collection
and representation. 

They develop their problem-solving skills, and
mathematical reasoning and communication.

Students develop a deeper understanding of
statistics and probability.

Science
Students develop their skills in science inquiry
through hands-on practical experiences,
including student research projects.

They further develop their understanding
about how evidence-based scientific
knowledge explains the Physical World, 
Earth and Space, the Living World and 
the Chemical World.

Students learn more about the importance of
the contribution and influence of science in
their own lives and in finding solutions to
personal, social and global issues.

History 
Students gain a broad understanding of world
and Australian history from ancient to modern
times through the teaching of historical
overviews.

They gain a deeper knowledge of history
through the study of depth studies such as
Ancient India, the Ottoman Empire and Japan
under the Shoguns.

Students learn about 20th century Australian
history through the Australians at War and
Rights and Freedoms depth studies.

They experience an inquiry-based approach 
to learning, developing key historical skills in
research, source analysis and communication.

YEARS 7–10

WHERE CAN I FIND MORE INFORMATION?
Parents page on the Board of Studies website: http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/parents

Board of Studies NSW syllabuses website: http://syllabuses.bos.nsw.edu.au

Cross-curriculum priorities Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander histories and cultures
Asia and Australia’s engagement with Asia 
Sustainability

General capabilities Critical and creative thinking
Ethical understanding
Information and communication technology capability
Intercultural understanding
Literacy
Numeracy
Personal and social capability

Other learning across the
curriculum areas 

Civics and citizenship
Difference and diversity
Work and enterprise

In addition to subject-based content, all syllabuses address important contemporary themes
and general capabilities as students prepare to live and work successfully in the 21st century.
These include Australian curriculum cross-curriculum priorities and general capabilities and
other learning across the curriculum areas identified by the Board of Studies.
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SCHOOL DIARY

Nov 1 Yr 7 English Excursion Hitler’s Daughter

Yr 9 Commerce Bizfair Day

Yr 11 Sculpture by the Sea

5 Yr 9 &10 Commerce Excursion to Police 
Museum Sydney

7 Yr 8 English Excursion HoneySpot

8 Yr 8 EEE PresentaƟ on Day

12 Yr 10 QLE for the next week

Yr 10 Canoeing Excursion

Yrs 9 & 10 Indoor Soccer Challenge

Yr 12 TexƟ les Excursion

13 Yr 6-7 Early TransiƟ on P1-4

Yr 8 ESSA Online test

Yr 10 Canoeing Excursion

Yr 8 Marine Studies Excursion to the 
MariƟ me Museum

Soiree

14 Yr 8 ESSA online

Yr 11 Geography Fieldtrip Vineyards

19 Yr 10 Bridging Course commences

Yrs 7 & 8 Indoor Soccer Challenge

Student ExecuƟ ve Leadership Day Darling 
Harbour

20 Yr 7 For a Day

21 Canteen Thank You Dinner

Yr 9 Peer Support Training MPC for 2 days

22 Yr 7 For a Day

23 Yr 8 Marine Studies Excursion to 

Sydney Aquarium

26 Yr 7 For a Day

27 P & C MeeƟ ng

28 Talent Quest MADD Night

29 Yr 7 For a Day

30 Yr 6-7 OrientaƟ on Day, MPC

Dec 3 Yr 8 Pass Camp for 2 days

6 Yr 6-7 Parent InformaƟ on Night, 7-8:30 P.M. 
in the MPC

7 Eleebana P.S. PresentaƟ on

10 Yr 12 Hospitality, Work Studies First Aid

11 Yr 7 PresentaƟ on Day

Yr 8 Maths Luna Park Excursion

12 Yr 8 PresentaƟ on Day

13 Yr 10 Bridging course fi nishes

14 Yr 10 PresentaƟ on Day - Last day for Yr 10

17 Work Experience for Yr 10 Ɵ ll end of the year

Yr 9 PresentaƟ onDay

18 Yr 11 PresentaƟ on Day

19 Last day for all students

Legally Blonde Excursion to Sydney

20 School Develpment Day

21 School Development Day

Jan 13 28 Australia Day Public Holiday

29 Staff  Development Day

30 Yrs 7,11 and 12 return to School

31 Yrs 8,9 and 10 return to School
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          The Athlete’s Foot Charlestown - Greenhills - Glendale

Our exclusive range of formal school shoes is built with sports 
shoe technology for extra comfort and support. We are the one-
stop shop for your kids’ sport and school shoe needs. 

 
 School Reward Program - $5 for each pair of school sh

oes. Ask in store for details

UNIFORM SHOP TALKUNIFORM SHOP TALK
A big thank you to all the families who took advantage of the 20% off  sale last term. It was a very busy Ɵ me, so 
I thank you for your paƟ ence. 

Our big order has now arrived so we have every item in all sizes once again. If you missed out on anything during 
the sale,  now is the Ɵ me to come in and pick up those last few items. 

All the senior jerseys have now been ordered. They will arrive early next year. I will put out a note to let everyone 
know when they are here.

PRICE RISE

For the fi rst Ɵ me since the Uniform Shop opened over six years ago,  Daylight Sportswear has increased prices 
on some items by a few dollars. We have new price lists in the Uniform Shop as well as here in the Bay BulleƟ n.

SENIOR POLO

Senior polo shirts are in stock in all sizes. Come in and buy a few for next year. Year 11 and 12 students have the 
opƟ on of wearing their white custom polo shirts or the blue senior polo. They are $38.00 each.

NEW YEAR 7 IN 2013

Year 6 OrientaƟ on Day will take place on Friday 30 November. The Uniform Shop will be open from 8.00am 
– 4.00pm. 

Year 6 Parent InformaƟ on Night will take place on Thursday, 6 December. The Uniform Shop will be open 12:00 
– 9.00pm. 

PAYMENT

Payment can be made by cash or EFTPOS. Cheques are no longer accepted. 

Orders can be made over the phone and paid for by credit card. 

OLD UNIFORMS

If you have any old school uniforms in wearable condiƟ on, please bring them into the Uniform Shop or Front 
Offi  ce and they will be donated to the Welfare Department for families in need.   
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USUAL OPERATING HOURS
WEDNESDAY 8.00AM - 12.00PM

THURSDAY 12.00PM - 4.00PM

YEAR 6 PARENT INFO. NIGHT 6th DECEMBER THURSDAY 12.00PM - 9.30PM

YEAR 6 ORIENTATION DAY 30th NOVEMBER FRIDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

SCHOOL 
HOLIDAYS

17th JANUARY THURSDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

18th JANUARY FRIDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

21st JANUARY MONDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

22nd JANUARY TUESDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

23rd JANUARY WEDNESDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 2013 29th JANUARY TUESDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

SCHOOL BEGINS  - YEARS 7,11,12 3Oth JANUARY WEDNESDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

SCHOOL BEGINS - YEARS 8,9,10 31st JANUARY THURSDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

From the 2nd week of term 1, regular operating hours will be
EVERY WEDNESDAY - 8.00AM - 12.00PM
EVERY THURSDAY - 12.00PM - 4.00PM

Uniform Shop Manager - Ms Yvonne Wade

Phone: 49549617 during shop hours or 0412 605982(mobile)
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Year 11 
Crossroads

2012



OPERATING HOURS
EVERY

WEDNESDAY - 
8.00AM - 12.00PM

THURSDAY
12.00PM - 4.00PM

Additional hours on demand
refer to King Street Noticeboard

S

M

PM
demand

oticeboard
ITEM PRICE

GIRLS

S/S White Blouse & Piping $29.00

2 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

4 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

Black (Stretch) Slacks $39.00

Black Prestalene Shorts $35.00

Black Thick Stockings $9.50

BOYS

S/S Tailored White Shirt $29.00

Black Gabardine Shorts $35.00

Black Gabardine Trousers $42.00

UNISEX

Custom Polo Shirt $28.00

School Jacket $65.00

80/20 Wool Jumper $68.50

Polar Fleece Top $19.00

Wool Cardigan $72.00

Zip up Fleece Jacket $40.00

White Socks $7.50

Please check 
in at the 

Front Office 
on arrival.

ITEM PRICE
SPORT (UNISEX)

Football Socks 2-7, 7-12, 11-14 $8.50

Microfibre Trackpants $38.00

Sport Shorts - Standard Length $27.00

Sport Shorts  - Longer Length $27.00

Sport Polo Shirt $34.50

SPECIAL/OTHERS

Winter Scarf* $20.00

School Ties $20.00

School Cap $15.00

Apron $10.00

Chef’s Cap $6.50

Broad Brimmed Hats - UV Protection $15.00

Senior Polo - Yrs 11 & 12 $38.00

Senior Jersey - Yrs 11 & 12 - Long Sleeve TBA

Uniform Shop Manager -  Yvonne Wade 

Phone: 49549617 (shop hours)

0412 605982 (mobile)

SIZES
GIRLS 2 - 26 (Standard commercial size) - 

specific girls items
BOYS 8,10,12 + Extra small

S/M/L - XXXXXL
UNISEX Same as Boys sizes

SPORT Same as Boys sizes

JUMPERS 10 - 26

Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd
EFTPOS AVAILABLE

A
ref

IIIIIIIIIITTTTTTTTTTTTTTEM P
GIRLS

Uniform

NEW PRICE LIST

STARTS 

OCTOBER 2012
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STUDENT INVOICES
For your convenience, Student Invoices are now being sent to you with each 
issue of the Bay BulleƟ n.

Please look on the back of the address label of this ediƟ on to 
locate your invoice.

Parents / caregivers who receive the Bay BulleƟ n by email will 
receive their invoice by mail as usual. 

Invoice Date: 28/03/2011
Amounts paid on or after the invoice date (28/03/2011) will still appear on this invoice.

Invoice to: Mr M Hopwood

WWARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL
1 Myles Avenue WARNERS BAY NSW 2282Phone: (02) 49549488 - Fax: (02) 49565297

"Quality Education for All"

Alexis Hopwood
Pay02-Dec-10 PD07 PD Health 2011

$6.0002-Dec-10 EN07 English 2011
$3.0002-Dec-10 SP07 Sport 2011

$30.0002-Dec-10 General Contrib 2011
$70.0002-Dec-10 MU07 Music 2011
$20.0002-Dec-10 TE07 Ind Arts 2011
$25.0002-Dec-10 TE07 Home Ec 2011
$25.0002-Dec-10 VA07 Vis Arts 2011
$30.00

Total for student: $209.00
Total for family: $209.00

Principal.

Please Note: the General Contribution is voluntary.Subject money is used to provide consumables.
Dr Sharon Parkes

CREDIT CARD PAYMENT SLIP:
CARD NUMBER:

EXPIRY DATE (mm/yy) CCV NUMBER:
CARDHOLDER NAME:

VISA:

MASTERCARD:

PAYMENT AMOUNT:

SIGNATURE:

Parent / Caregiver

Student Name


